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 MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER          

I am so proud of the way that you have all settled into your new year groups and the fantastic learning that has 

been taking place. It has been an incredibly busy half term that culminated in our whole school Black History 

Month Showcase. This was an amazing success and I would like to thank Ms Paula for organising such an 

important learning opportunity for our school. All of the staff who supported this project have been exceptional 

and have showcased true commitment; from the dancing led by Belen, to the inspirational art work that would 

not have been possible without the talents of our very own Miss Trampleasure. All of the staff and children 

immersed themselves into this month’s activities and it has been an absolute pleasure walking around the school 

and seeing the enthusiasm and the work produced by all. It is so important that we use this month to celebrate 

black history specifically and all the important contributions of black men and women both now and in the past. 

It goes alongside our curriculum offer that ensures our diverse community is represented in all that we learn 

across the whole academic year.  

A vast amount has occurred this half term that would not have been possible without the dedication of the staff 

here and our parent community. It fills me with warmth knowing that we have such a supportive network of 

individuals who work relentlessly to support the school and the pupils. The Macmillan Coffee Morning was a 

huge success and we managed to raise £384.06 for a very special cause. The Glow Discos were very well 

attended and the children and the staff had such a wonderful time dancing away!  Thank you again to our 

amazing FoBHPS Team for arranging such a fun event.  Our Year 5 classes visited the Houses of Parliament and 

extended their learning around the British Values of democracy and representation. Our sports teams 

represented the school so passionately in many fixtures across the borough and should feel proud of their efforts 

and their sportsmanship.  

I am confident that the next half term will be just as fun-packed as we begin the countdown to the festive 

season! Wishing you all a very restful and enjoyable half-term and thank you for your continued support.    

Anna Theodosiou 

RETURN TO SCHOOL TUESDAY 1ST NOVEMBER  

REMINDER that the school day 
begins…..  

...with a soft start at 8.35am 

Registers will be taken at 8.45am—if your 
child arrives after 8.45am they will be 

marked as late 

ALL CHILDREN MUST BE IN SCHOOL IN 
TIME FOR REGISTRATION 

The school day ends at 3.15pm 

Our School Office hours are 8am to 
1.30pm, and 2pm to 4pm – the office will 
be closed between 1.30pm – 2pm every 

day. If you need to collect or return a child 
for an appointment, please make sure this 
takes place outside of this time. Any calls 
will be diverted to an answerphone and 
will be responded to as soon as possible. 



 

 

Rise up this mornin' 
Smile with the risin' sun 

Three little birds 
Pitch by my doorstep 
Singin' sweet songs 

Of melodies pure and true 
Sayin', "This is my message to you-ou-ou:"  

THIS IS MY MESSAGE TO YOU! 



 

 

24th to 28th October Half Term 

Monday 31st October INSET DAY—School closed 

Tuesday 1st November  First day back 

Monday 7th November 8.45  SEND Coffee Morning 

Wednesday 9th November 8.45  Phonics Workshop for Rec & Yr1 parents 

Thursday 10th November  2.45 Reading Café for Reception parents 

Friday 11th November 2.45  Reading Café for Year 1 parents  

Friday 2nd December M&M Productions—Sleeping Beauty 

Monday 5th December 9.30  EYFS Nativity 

Tuesday 6th December 2.30  EYFS Nativity 

Wednesday 7th December 2.00 Year 1 Nativity 

3.15 Christmas Carol Service in the Playground 

Friday 9th December Young Shakespeare Company –Twelfth Night (Yrs 5&6) 

Monday 12th December KS1 Church Service—am 

KS2 Church Service—pm 

(more details to follow) 

Wednesday 14th December CHRISTMAS JUMPER & CHRISTMAS LUNCH 

pm Christmas parties 

Last day for Nursery 

Thursday 15th December Last day of Term—1.30pm finish 

Friday 16th December INSET DAY—School Closed  

2023 

Tuesday 3rd January INSET DAY—School Closed 

Wednesday 4th January First day back 

Thursday 12th January Yr 5 Swimming lessons begin—details to follow 



 

 

PE DAYS 
 

 

 

The workshop will be followed with Parent Reading Cafés on the following 

days, where you can read with your child in their class. 

 

Reception Parents—Thursday 10th November at 2.45pm 

Year 1 Parents—Friday 11th November at 2.45pm 

Reception and Year 1 Parents and Carers are invited to a Phonics Workshop 

in the Annexe Hall on: 

WEDNESDAY 9TH NOVEMBER at 8.45am- 9.00am  

Please come along to learn strategies and sounds that will help support your child as they develop 

as readers. We will look at Set 2 and Set 3 sounds as part of our Read Write Inc. approach 



 

 

 In partnership with Enfield Council and Active Enfield Fusion are offering every-
one  

under the age of 16 FREE junior activities over October Half term.  

Come down and see what activities are taking place, 

with sessions available from Saturday 22nd Oct - Sunday 30th Oct 22  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOW TO BOOK - Fusion FREE Junior Sessions 

Click HERE 

Sessions include:  

Soft Play  

Junior Gym (11yr-15yrs) 

Junior Swim  

Booking online via Fusion's website or the Fusion app. 

When booking online you will be asked to log in or create a free account. 

    Please book your space early to avoid disappointment      

 Any children that attend Fusion's FREE session will be given 

 a FREE meal as part of the programme 

 to support families in our community 

 Limited spaces available                 

      We hope to welcome you to an activity session very soon.     

 

 

 

Free October Half Term Activities - with Fusion   

SECONDARY SCHOOL TRANSFER  

FOR YEAR 6 CHILDREN 

The application process for secondary transfer closes on: 

 Monday 31st October 2022 

Applications must be submitted by this date 

https://arts-mail.co.uk/2F8A-1X0QQ-GILPH-1A0CAY-1/c.aspx


 

 



 

 

GARDENING PROJECT STARTING SOON! 

Students from Bush Hill Park Primary School will 
begin a Gardening project after the half term. 

Supporters of the project include: Enfield Council and 
B&Q Enfield branch. The students will be cultivating a 

small piece of land located within the surrounding 
housing estate. Huge thanks to our local B&Q for 

their generous donations of shrubs, flowers, compost 
and gardening tools.  Thanks also to manager Carl 
and Jo Chan for supporting the project. We look 

forward to working alongside the local community 
and seeing the results of our joint effort. 



 

 

Year 5 enjoyed a unique learning 
experience the other week with an 

exciting visit to the Houses of 
Parliament. Whilst there, they learnt 
about the work and role of parliament 

and were lucky enough to enter the 
House of Commons and watch MPs in 

action!   

The girls netball team pulled out all the stops to 
make sure they came away with a win… and win 
they did!  In fact they won all 3 games, scoring 
over 15 goals in all!  Amazing result, well done 

girls! 

Children from Year 6 joined 
banking experts from Barclays 

Code Playground and learned how 
to use a new digital resource to 

program robots in a virtual 
environment.  Make way for our 
future coders!  Many thanks to 
Barclays Bank for providing this 

exciting experience. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

School dinners 

should be paid at 

least a week in 

advance using Parent 

Pay.  The total cost 

for the second half 

of the Autumn term 

is £81.18. 
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BUSH HILL 

PARK FOOD 

BANK 
 

REMEMBER...if you require any 

support AT ANY TIME  or if you 

know of someone who does, 

please do not hesitate to contact 

Sophie Smart on 

s.smart@bushhillpark.enfield.sch.uk 



 

 

Thank you to all parents who support active transport to school. On World No Car 

Day, an amazing 77% of you travelled by foot, cycle or scooter. This is fantastic! Our 

next event will be Road Safety Week (14
th
 - 20

th
 November). Your child can enter the 

‘Road Safety Comic Strip Competition’.  Check their book bag for an entry form. 



 

 



 

 

At Bush Hill Park Primary School we teach our children all about Online Safety and the risk 

they might face. Our focus in on creating resilient learners who use digital tools safely and 

responsibly.  To support your child at home you might like to access our range of FREE 

digital resources. 



 

 



 

 

                 Term Dates 2022 - 2023 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2022 

INSET DAY 

Thursday 1st September 

INSET DAY 

Friday 2nd September 

School starts 

Monday 5th September 

HALF TERM 

24th – 28th October 

INSET DAY 

Monday 31st October 

Term ends 

Thursday 15th December 

INSET DAY 

Friday 16th December 

SPRING TERM 2023 

INSET DAY 

Tuesday 3rd January 

School starts 

Wednesday 4th January 

Half Term 

13th – 17th February 

Term ends 

Friday 31st March 

SUMMER TERM 2023 

School starts 

Monday 17th April 

May Bank Holiday 

Monday 1st May 

Half Term 

29th May – 2nd June 

Whole School Sports Day 

Friday 23rd June 

Term ends 

Friday 21st July 


